Troy Fire Protection District
Regular Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

Executive Session

April 16, 2020
A executive session of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on February 18, 2020.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. A roll call was taken: board members present were Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Darren Reeves, Phil Loethen, and Kevin Byrne.
Dan passed out a copy of the department policy on social media postings.  The trustees reviewed the policy.  It was discussed, that it appears that one of our full time EMT employees violated this policy.

Several questions were asked; was the employee aware of the policy, did he sign the policy, is there a copy of the policy in his file.  Dan was tasked in determining these answers.  When these questions are answered the trustees agreed that Phil should present the Facebook post and policy to our attorney, for a legal opinion as to whether the comments were a violation of our policy.

Dan brought up the fact that Chris has been driving the EMT car home.  He asked each trustee if they had approved Chris driving the vehicle out of the district.  No one had given Chris approval.  The trustees agreed that Dan should talk to Chris. 

Phil brought up the fact that one of our firefighters had received a DUI.  The trustees discussed and decided that it was premature to respond until a conviction.  It was agreed to monitor the situation. 

The last item discussed was that Chris had asking for a legal opinion which cost the district money, without the trustee’s approval.  Phil said we should just use another agencies policy and not spend a lot of money re-writing something that already exists.  

The trustees concluded that the new agreement regarding contacting the attorney should resolve the issue.
7:56 A motion by Joe 2nd by Dan to go back into open session. 5 ayes

__________________________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by Phil Loethen, secretary

